Feb/March 2007

PLEASE REMEMBER TO RENEW SUBS!

The

ROMER



newsletter of the East Elloe Motor Club of south Lincolnshire

www.eemc.co.uk

FORTHCOMING EVENTS

February/March

Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat	Sun
FEB 19	20	21	22	23	24	25
26	27	28	MAR ₁	2	3	4
5	6	7	8	9	10	11
12	13	14	15	16	17	18
19	20	21	22	23	24	25
26	27	28	29	30	31	

Wednesday 21 February

12-car novice rally — organised by Simon Pollard. This is the first of a series of 6 EEMC & KLMC run combined events for 2007. Starts at the Wildfowler PH, Terrington St Clement. Map 131 required. Marshals/entries: call 01366 383860 for more information.

Tuesday 06 March
Boston JDC talk – see page 2

Wednesday 07 March
KLMC 12-car rally — organised by June
& Ian Pollard at KLMC. Starts at Shouldham.
Details from June on 01366 383860.

Thursday 08 March Committee - Whaplode Manor Hotel, 8pm.

Wednesday 21 March
12-car novice rally — organised by
Dale Glover at KLMC. Call 01366 500624.

EEMC open charity evening

Slightly later than originally intended, the Club held a charity open evening on 24^{th} January at Whaplode Manor which was attended by about 50 people.

The evening featured a talk by John Lyon on High Performance Driving who gave an account of his experiences over 45 years as a high performance and police driving instructor, a job which he continues to do today. Club President Robert Oldershaw gave a vote of thanks to John.

A charity raffle was also held with some generously donated prizes from a number of motoring and motorsport related companies including IMG/Subaru UK, Renault, Kuhmo Tyres, VX Racing and SEAT Sport. Thanks are due to Bob & Carole Offer and Dave & June Pollard for their strenuous efforts at the *Autosport* show to secure these and other donations.

The raffle raised money for our two 2006 charities, Lincolnshire Integrated Voluntary Emergency Services (LIVES) and Macmillan Cancer Support. The two charities were the nominated beneficiaries of our very successful Classic Car Run held back in September, and many entrants from the Run were present to witness the donations.

to page 2 >



Alan Lyon and Simon Leonard presented a cheque for £500 to Mary Buckingham of Macmillan Cancer Support

Romer Editor: Adrian Cunnington, 4 Miles Bank, Spalding, Lincs. PE11 3EZ. Telephone: 01775 761520. E-mail: acunnington@eemc.co.uk

2007

OFFICERS & COMMITTEE

President: Robert Oldershaw Vice-President: Nigel Mann

Committee

Chairman & Treasurer: Simon Leonard

Tel: (01775) 719627; e-mail: leonards17@btinternet.com

Vice-Chair & Romer Editor: Adrian Cunnington

Tel: (01775) 761520; e-mail: acunnington@potato.org.uk

Company/Membership Secretary: Ian Pollard

Tel: (01775) 722131; e-mail: ian@polymac.freeserve.co.uk

Competition Secretary: Dave Pollard

Minutes Secretary: June Pollard

Tel: (01366) 383860; e-mail: dave-junepollard@tiscali.co.uk

Press Officer: Bob Offer

Tel: (01775) 841064; e-mail: Robert.Offer@zen.co.uk *Members w/o portfolio:*

Paul Pollard e-mail: ppollard@intergen.com
Gary White e-mail: gary@extremehobbies.co.uk

CLUB EVENTS CALENDAR

event	organiser	
Club Open Evening	Committee	
Novice 12 car rally	S Pollard	
Novice 12 car rally	D Glover (KLMC)	
Novice 12 car rally	A Cunnington	
Gymkhana CR1	ТВС	
Gymkhana CR2	ТВС	
Gymkhana CR3	ТВС	
Gymkhana CR4	ТВС	
10th Classic Car Run	A Lyon	
Novice 12 car rally	G White	
Novice 12 car rally	KLMC	
Novice 12 car rally	D Pollard	
AGM	_	
	Club Open Evening Novice 12 car rally Novice 12 car rally Novice 12 car rally Gymkhana CR1 Gymkhana CR2 Gymkhana CR3 Gymkhana CR4 10th Classic Car Run Novice 12 car rally Novice 12 car rally	

*provisional. TBC= to be confirmed

■ EEMC members are invited to attend the Boston Jaguar Drivers' Club open evening at Whaplode Manor Hotel on **Tuesday 6th March**. The evening will feature a presentation and talk by BTCC driver **Fiona Leggate**. The programme starts at 7.30 for 8pm. There will be a small charge for entry. Further details from Ivan Cunnington on 01406 363350.



Other events from Comp Sec:

15 Apr

SCCoN Spring Stages, Sculthorpe, 80 miles for £190.

28 Apr

Marshals training day at Histon nr Cambridge.

Call Dave Pollard for more information on these.

Charity evening contd.

Mary Buckingham, chair of the local Macmillan committee, accepted a cheque for £500 from Chairman Simon Leonard and Classic Car Run organiser Alan Lyon.

Nigel Perry from LIVES gave an overview of their activities and stressed the importance of voluntary donations to maintain the charity, as they receive no direct support from the authorities. He accepted a cheque for £500 from EEMC Vice-President, Nigel Mann (below).

Thanks to Bob & Carole and all of their team for putting on such a well-organised evening and to Dave & Sandra at Whaplode Manor for some excellent food.



SUBSCRIPTIONS

A reminder that 2007 subscriptions are due: £15 joint, £10 single and £5 for junior members. Please send all fees (with cheques made payable to East Elloe Motor Club Ltd) to: Ian Pollard, 5 Estella Way, Spalding, PE11 1HS